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SUBJECT: Update - The Reserve Primary Fund Valuation 
 
Effective September 22, 2008, the SEC issued an order (Release No. 28386) pursuant to section 
22(e)(3) of the Investment Company Act of 1940 temporarily suspending redemption of shares and 
postponing payment for shares which have been submitted for redemption of the Reserve Primary 
Fund until the markets are liquid to a degree that enables each Fund to liquidate portfolio securities 
without impairing the NAV of each Fund.  The Reserve Primary Fund has subsequently made 
distributions on October 30, 2008, December 3, 2008, and February 20, 2009.   
 
In a press release dated February 26, 2009, the Reserve Fund has set aside $3.5 billion in a special 
reserve to pay for costs and expenses related to the liquidation of the assets of the Reserve Primary 
Fund.   
 
The CFTC has issued a staff letter (attached) outlining the proper treatment and valuation of the 
Reserve Primary Fund investments.   
 
All Reserve Primary Fund investments, regardless of redemption date, should be valued for customer 
segregation, secured 30.7 and capital at a maximum of $0.42 per share as of March 6, 2009. 
 
Furthermore, should the Reserve Primary Fund or SEC report a lower net asset value at any time, the 
lower net asset value must be applied instead. 
 
A 2% haircut on the market value of the investment should continue to be taken when calculating 
regulatory capital. 
 
If you have any questions, please consult your DSRO. 
 






